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Interoffice Memorandum 

November 16, 2023 

To: Mayor Jerry L. Demings 
-AND-

Contact: 

County Commissioners 

Carrie Mathes, CFCM, NIGP-CPP, CPPO, C.P.M., Manager 11, 
Procurement Division 

Angela Chestang, Manager, Citizens' Commission for Children Division 
407-836-6541 

SUBJECT: Approval of Contract Y24-202 I, Provision of Community Services and 
Facility Use 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

Approval of Contract Y24-2021, Provision of Community Services and Facility Use, with 
Passionate Heart Ministries, Inc., in the total contract award amount of $450,000 for a three­
year term. 

PURPOSE: 

This contract will provide funds for supportive services for expectant or parenting teens and 
young parents - countywide. Programming will offer activities to improve the education, 
health and social outcomes for expectant and parenting teens, young parents, students, and 
their families. The performance period is January 1, 2024 through December 31, 2026. 

FUNDING: 

Funding is available in account number 0001-062-2556-8610. 

APPROVALS: 

The Citizens' Review Panel for Human Services (CRP) recommended Passionate Heart 
Ministries, Inc. to receive CRP funding to provide these services. The Citizens' 
Commission for Children Division concurs with the funding recommendation. Passionate 
Heart Ministries, Inc. has previously received funding from the Citizens' Commission for 
Children Division. 

REMARKS: 

In accordance with the Code of Ordinances, Part I, Chapter 17, Article m, Section 17-286 
- Application and Exclusions, agreements between the Board and nonprofit organizations 
are excluded from competitive procurement requirements. 
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Programming will offer holistic services designed to teach young parents up to 24 years old 
how to face daily life challenges and provide wrap-around support aimed at preventing a 
subsequent pregnancy during their teens. 

The agency anticipates serving an estimated 100 unduplicated participants per year. Services 
will be provided at 6388 Silver Star Road, Suite 2C, Orlando, Florida 32818, located in 
Commission District 6. 

The aforementioned location is not inclusive of all programming for expectant or parenting 
teens, and young parents funded by Orange County Government. Services are currently 
offered at various locations throughout Orange County. While a service may be provided in 
a specific location, it is not limited to residents in the District of that service location. All 
Orange County residents may have access to funded programs/services. Please contact the 
Orange County Citizens ' Commission for Children's Division for additional information. 


